
Airport Coordination Limited  
 

The Airports Slot Allocation Regulations 2006 
  

Notice of Financial Penalty to be paid by  
 

Hifly for breach, during Summer 2021, of capacity constraints in place at 
London Heathrow Terminal 4 limiting the number of passengers arriving 
from red listed countries. 

 
ACL sent a Notice of Final Decision to Hifly on 30 September 2021 notifying them 
that, pursuant to Regulation 16 of the Airports Slot Allocation Regulations, ACL 
had decided to impose a financial penalty in respect of three operations in a 
significantly different way from that indicated at the time of allocation and breach 
of Terminal 4 capacity constraints. 
 
Due to the severity of the breach, the total penalty imposed was £26,000.  


